



Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes

Date:
July 19, 2011

Time:
08:05 a.m.

Present:  John Donahoo, Chairperson, Arnold Tritt, and Edger Mathis, Gwen Yates, Vice-Chair, and Geoffrey Youngblood

Excused: Alexander Graham
Staff Present:  Roslyn Phillips, John Snyder, Sandy Arts, Sue Andrews, Cherrise Wilks, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel
Welcome:  John Donahoo called the meeting to order and stated there is a quorum.

General Discussion

Mr. Donahoo asked for a motion 2nd to approve the meeting minutes from June 21st. Mr. Donahoo announced the purpose of the PSG council meeting for the mayor’s budget request. 
Ms. Phillips stated that the mayor submitted the proposed budget for the FY 11-12 to city council last Friday.  The recommendation for the public service grants are a five percent reduction from the previous year which would enable the proposed allocation to be $2,327,217.00.  This proposed budget is under consideration by city council.  There is potential for city council to make additional adjustments based on their deliberations, but the current five percent reductions stands as what is being proposed for public service grants. 
Ms. Hodges agreed with Mr. Donahoo about PSG making recommendations but doesn’t think it is required for PSG to approve it being that it may change because it’s the intent of the council. 
Ms. Phillips explained that the present agencies would have to adjust what would become schedule A-1 because that schedule would have to reflect the 5 percent reduction then what would be submitted will be shown 5 percent across the board. 
Ms. Wilks added that based on the funding matrix created this year and how it is weighted it wouldn’t necessarily be approximately 5 percent reduction across the board due to how the calculations and the spread sheet is organized. Ms Phillips disagreed that the recommendations from PSG was based on how the spread sheet came out and if it was reduced it would be a 5 percent across the board so staff would have to adjust the spread sheet to reflect what the council requested.
Mr. Donahoo mentioned the finance committee presentation. Ms. Phillips explained that PSG has not received a schedule also mentioning that the finance committee is currently having their first meeting under this administration but as soon as the schedules are received PSG will notify all members and also asked for PSG members who are available to attend which would be weighted in the next 30 to 45 days.
Ms. Wilks stated that the deadline for priority populations in October that meeting still stands and following that the long term calendar for the FY can be discussed. 
Mr. Donahoo suggested that it would be helpful for the council to hear from some of the entities in the community that track statistics and observe trends that are evolving in the community and nationally and hopefully PSG council could be in front to the extent of addressing any needs that relates to the PSG council and this will be repeated this year during the August meeting if council approves. 
Ms. Phillips agrees to reach out to the entities if the community and find out their availability at the next scheduled meeting in august as to who will be available to speak.  
Mr. Mathis stated that if staff could research the reflection of what’s going on in the community and the needs of the community and summarize it to be presented it would be a decent overview of the community.   Ms. Phillips suggested we invite JCCI to present their Quality of Life Study.  
Ms. Phillips mentions dealing with the homeless population over last couple of years has been a primary focus Emergency Services & Homeless Coalition (ESHC) has a more global evolvement as it relates to the care of the homeless and maybe able to share some information. 
Ms. Hodges stated that homelessness will be a major topic in the meeting hearing how people feel about the homeless being housed downtown due to the mayor’s discussion about bringing back downtown Jacksonville. 
Mr. Donahoo stated that if necessary they will extend an invitation to the mayor or the mayor’s staff to give an update on the mayor’s vision for addressing these issues.  Ms. Phillips indicated that she would handle this.  
Ms. Hodges added to think about if the council still wants to go in that direction and what other kind of information would be helpful to the homeless issues. 
Mr. Donahoo states that homelessness and low income persons have received the majority of the funding from this body by what the agencies say is the need. 
Mr. Mathis suggested that from pre existing funding be cleared due to the update of reports annually. Mr. Donahoo asks is there a way the previous funding recipients could be viewed and received an update. Ms. Phillips answered that the information is available. 
Mr. Donahoo added that the homeless priority population and the low income population appeared to be overlapped in the sub-categories he also mentions the idea of possibly combining the two categories to narrow down the focus of the sub-categories to encourage more competition between agencies and also eliminate the number of single agencies ability in a sub-category.  
Ms. Phillips suggested that narrowing down the two sub categories be added to the agenda item for the upcoming meeting. 
Mr. Donahoo stated that we can look at the agencies that participated in those two priorities populations and the subcategories within and just see, it might be helpful from the agencies perspective to hear commentary from PSG on the need for a homeless category and a low income population. We will have some statistics to look at, at the next meeting. 
Mr. Snyder questioned, to speak to Mr. Mathis’s idea of evaluating that we asked the staff to provide is in last year’s information from the nonprofits.   We can provide up to the 3rd quarter of this year.  Mr. Mathis wanted a better way to appropriately evaluate the non profits to the level of dollar per need met in the community or dollar per individual just to break it down to the most fundamental to better evaluate it so its not so vague to us. 
Mr. Tritt asked how do they get it down to a more basic principal so we could truly come up with a dollar per need met in that particular priority population ? 
Mr. Danahoo stated that they have in the matrix that per unit cost the challenges is to make sure that per unit cost are relevant with each agency in that subcategory inaccurate.   If they could consolidate the universe a step further with a combination of homeless and low income that they might have more data to compare. He also answers that question that was asked by saying that it’s the challenge that the public services grant council has versus cultural council or maybe some of the other funding agencies out there are that each service is so unique. You can not compare counseling effort to feeding the hungry. The only way the data could be driven down to a comparison point is to make the subcategories as finite as possible. 
Mr. Mathis comments that unit cost and the numbers served is not a necessarily a comparison but they are good perimeter that could be looked at to see how far the hours are going or what have you. Both of the categories tell something about what is being delivered. 
Ms. Yates states that there is always going to be a difference between the two because of the level of staff required for counseling versus being able to feed somebody. 
Mr. Mathis says that the comparison should be with the programs that correspond to each other. 
Ms. Phillips adds if programs correspond to each unit then it would allow if any outliers then it would give staff something to look at and question as to what is the differences of services that are being provided she also questions the outcome of success of these services she also suggests qualitative measures not just focusing on quantitative measures and questions has it made a difference in the individuals receiving the services and are they pursuing sustainable. 
Ms. Yates states that majority of these individuals lost their jobs and questions if we don’t provide a job for those individuals in the end what is done to sustain these individuals. 
Ms Phillips adds job availability for residents in the city is a top priority in the mayor’s approach to improve the city. 
Mr. Youngblood reiterates that he wants to reward the non-profits that are providing efficient services and mention helping non profits leverage the economies of scales due to attempting to duplicate each others efforts and suggests that PSG be the body to help culminate and take advantage of economies of scale rather than competition between the non profits because the end goal is to provide better services at a lower cost and combine the groups to hear their needs. He also adds that some large non profits may have the ability to leverage greater relationships and provide similar products to the smaller non profits in the same category and suggest working together towards the end goal as a whole. Mr. Donahoo agrees to make sure the funds of the city are spent wisely and have the greatest impact. 

Mr. Youngblood questions does the 2,327,217 reflect the 5% decrease staff confirms it. Ms. Phillips comments that he went back and put new figures in and PSG may have to go back and to make adjustments because the spread sheet may not be accurate based on the 5% if shared with the grantees but it is proposed. Ms. Phillips answers that it is a public record. Council adds that their numbers will not be finite until the budget is approved and suggest to add notification that shows that it is subject to be approved by city council.
Mr. Donahoo states that the council non compliance list has grown with some dated items listed. Ms Wilks mentions staff met with Councilmen Gaffney yesterday concerning the Bridge The Gap program that has been on the non compliance list for the past FY.  Councilmen Gaffney will introduce an ordinance to remove them from the non compliance list. She adds that the agency was added to the list due to submitting a budget request after the deadline and it was not approved in time and it was more of a technical issue opposed to funding. 
Ms. Phillips adds that if we have an application from an organization that is funded through another city source on the list it would affect our ability to provide funding to that organization. She adds that other organizations whose funding has not been complied with could be helpful just to be aware.  Ms. Phillips adds that another request is to asked M. Wilks with staff and other departments to provide and be proactive in getting information for the council auditors and provide a list that shows the different funding. 
Mr. Youngblood adds non complaints have the ability to become compliant and re-apply if removed. 
Ms. Pittman asked for the council & staff to visit agencies to make sure we meet the needs in the community. 
Ms. Phillips explains a major platform of the new mayor is working in partnership and collaborating and efficient agencies having to close their doors be avoided through collaboration and partnership and looking at ways to work together to enable leverage. 
Mr. Donahoo comments that consolidating some categories so we can make more of an impact and making it more efficient for some agencies to use. 
Ms. Cox adds that the council is pursuing sustain people from poverty and gives information about the program. 
 Mr. Donahoo accepts a motion to adjourn 2nd.


